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Sportsplex Director’s Report 
 
Plans to replace the flat roof and repair the wall of the mechanical room are well 
under way. Funding has been applied for and completion is expected next year. 
Thanks to Carol Kinley of Benchmark Projects and Catherine Gulinao our 
Neighbourhood Partnership Coordinator for their time spent guiding this process. 
 
Our ice time costing arrangement with McKnight Hockey was renewed to provide 
for flood times between sessions in accordance with the practice at other rinks 
used by Minor Hockey. There was a small increase in ice time fees.  
 
Normal operations under the leadership of Mike Reid continue to be successful 
with the return of our ball hockey, ringette camp, minor hockey and adult clients. 
I would like to thank Mike and the attendants Ian, Rob, Adam and Paul for their 
hard work in keeping the arena in top condition. 
 
As of last month Mike Reid has decided to cut back on his activities within 
Benchmark Projects and has passed on his responsibilities with the Sportsplex to 
Paul Milbrant. I would like to thank Mike for his dedication to the successful 
operation of our facility for the last 7 years. I have every confidence in Paul’s 
ability to fill some very large shoes 
 
The operation of the Sportsplex is contracted out to Benchmark Projects Limited 
who are responsible for the daily operation and payroll. Benchmark receives a 
commission of 10% on all expenses other than utilities. 
 
Roger Leach 
Sportsplex Director   
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